Terms of Reference for the Image Guided Radiotherapy Special Interest Group (IGRT SIG)

The purpose of the Radiotherapy Advanced Imaging Practitioner Special Interest Group is to support radiographers leading IGRT within UK radiotherapy centres.

The increased availability of IGRT technology within the UK and the complexities associated with IGRT, has led to an increase of imaging specialist radiographer posts. In each radiotherapy centre, there are usually one or two imaging radiographers and their roles can vary widely between centres. This can leave imaging radiographers feeling quite isolated in their specialised roles.

The IGRT SIG Forum's aims include:

· to allow radiographers to provide support and share clinical expertise and experience to benefit both service provision and role development.

· to support and contribute to the development of best practice in image based verification.

· to facilitate improvement and development of higher standards in imaging services.

· to facilitate the professional development of those healthcare professionals who are involved or wish to be involved in provision of treatment verification services. 

· to seek private sponsorship for the provision of study days/seminars.

· The appointment of a rolling chair at the end of each meeting will be made.

· Administrator role – Jenny Poole

Meetings
Meetings are open to all who are involved in the provision of imaged based treatment verification in the services and those individuals wishing to become involved in imaging.

Education providers and representatives of imaged based verification systems may be invited to attend meetings.

The forum will meet at least once per year. Date, time and place and chair for the next meeting will be arranged at the end of each meeting.

Small working parties may be constituted as necessary for dedicated projects.

Membership
Membership will be open to all radiotherapy radiographers actively involved in imaged based verification.

An officer representing the Society and College of Radiographers maybe invited to attend the meeting, providing advice and updates.

The criteria for membership of the group will be reviewed annually.

Membership of this group will be free.

The group will be self-funding. Individual members will be expected to cover their own expenses and to contribute as appropriate to group projects.

The special interest group, in recognition of the importance of close collaboration, will keep the Council of the Society of Radiographers and the Board of Trustees of the College of Radiographers informed of their activities.

The forum will keep notes of meetings which will be shared with group members via the Google group and produce an annual report for the benefit of members of the forum.

